
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Dame Mary Ney DBE & Review Team 
By email 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mary, 
 
We wanted to thank you and your Review Team for the recent Independent Review you 
undertook of Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council. We were pleased that you and your 
fellow former Commissioners, Cllr Patricia Bradwell OBE and Julie Kenny CBE were able to 
conduct this review along with Judith Hurcombe of the Local Government Association. Your 
report has reassured us that Rotherham is now an authority fit for purpose, able to operate 
fully without the need for any oversight from Government. 
    
We would also like to again extend our thanks to you and all the former Commissioners for 
your work over the last four years. The transformation you have collectively overseen at 
Rotherham has been impressive and the expert advice you have offered to Ministers has 
been greatly reassuring.     
 

   
 

RT HON JAMES BROKENSHIRE MP                NADHIM ZAHAWI MP
 
  

The Rt Hon James Brokenshire MP 
Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and 
Local Government 
 
Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local 
Government  
4th Floor, Fry Building 
2 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DF 
 
Tel: 0303 444 3450 
Email: james.brokenshire@communities.gov.uk 
 
www.gov.uk/mhclg 
 
 
Nadhim Zahawi MP 
Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for 
Children and Families  
 
Department for Education 
Sanctuary Buildings 
20 Great Smith Street 
London  
SW1P 3BT 
 
www.gov.uk/dfe 
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